
 Tarheel  Weimaraner Club Meeting January 26, 2021   Minutes 

The January 26, 2021 meeting of the Tarheel  Weimaraner Club was a Zoom 
meeting   

President Jack Sappenfield called the meeting to order at 7:05pm  

Members joining :  Stacy, Eric and Jamie Libow ,  Helen Sanderford,  Jack and Lucy 
Sappenfield,  Zana Schepis, Kathy Page, Gretchen and Stewart Stephenson, Bill 
Hall, Anne Talbot, Sally Fetner, Rusty Jenrette, Mary Ann Hall, Heidi Phillips, Betta 
Breuhaus and Brandy Mulkey 
 
President Jack Sappenfield expressed his appreciation for all those joining the 
meeting despite the hardship created by Covid regulations and we will continue 
with zoom meetings. 
 
 REPORTS 
 TREASURER: Helen Sanderford said that the Club as of today $39,533.38 and 
$28,098.65 in Money Market. President Jack Sappenfield thanked Helen for her 
due diligence in managing the clubs funds.  
 
 
Committee’s  
 
SHOW CHAIR: Stacy Libow – 
Specialty and Sweeps scheduled for March 13, 2021 (date changed from previous 
years due to scheduling issue). Judge: Nancy Simmons and sweeps Judge: Ellen 
Gravatt. Pres. Jack has made and donated trophies for BOB, WD and WB. 
 
 
AGILITY CHAIR: Jack Sappenfield – 
Agility Trial more discussion needed as it is a tremendous amount of work  
 
RATINGS& Hunt Tests: Gretchen-Shooting Rating  will be at Sandhills grounds on 
Feb. 26 judges Ron Hobbs and Bill Hall. 
Hunt Tests: Stacy-Jack volunteered to set up a table to get everyone’s Covid 
releases and temperature. As it is outside no issues maintaining social distancing 
and there will be no food. Single tests on Feb. 27 & 28, judges for Sat. Kim 
Anderson and Lou Racick for Master and Senior/Jim and Michelle Clemons for 



Junior. On Sunday Master and Senior judges Kim Anderson and Ozzie Osborne, 
Dave Marshburn and Lou Racick will do Junior. Premiums are on the website and 
need Volunteers. 
Helen mentioned there will be a raffle for rescue Saturday needed donations and 
encouraged all to purchase tickets.  
 
Tracking: Jack for Cindy- Cindy has volunteered to Chair the 2022 Tracking Test  
 
Hospitality: Lucy/ suspended 
 
Rescue: Kathy Page- no report 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
Helen will be bringing hats (various colors and moisture wicking) to the Hunt Test 
and Stacy will have the decals large and small depicting various disciplines.  
 
New Business: As there are no challengers for the current slate of officers 
Secretary Zana Schepis will submit the vote for the current slate to remain 
through 2021. 
 
Officers 
President     Jack Sappenfield 
wymars@msn.com .  
  
Vice Pres.    Stacy Libow 
stacy@libow.com .  
  
Secretary     Zana Schepis 
szlea@aol.com   
  
Treasurer    Helen Sanderford 
helen.sanderford@gmail.com    
 
Board 
Betta Breuhaus     quiksilvr@bellsouth.net  
   
Carol Parron     cparron@bellsouth.net  
    
Kevin Perez 
perezkevin1@att.net 
 
Jack got insurance for the Hunt Tests and will have the certificate on the day of 
Motion to adjourn Zana Schepis seconded by Mary Ann Hall 
 



 
Jack thanked everyone and adjourned meeting at   7:30 pm 
 
 
 
 
 
Zana Schepis 
Secretary 
 
 
      
 
 
 
 
 
 


